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Thank you for the opportunity to testify on
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·         All text in 14 point type, serif
·         The introduction should include reason for testifying and position (if applicable) on bill.
·         Reasons are:
o         To support
o         To oppose
o         To give information
·         Organize your testimony in the following format when you're writing testimony in support of or opposition to a bill:
         1.         Point/argument/position
         2.         Reason for position
         3.         Example of why yours is a good position (e.g., “If you do x then y happens, this conflicts with state policy z.”)
         4.         Summary
·         End by indicating what you want the committee to do.
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	Enter text here: I am here today to provide an update on our current General Assistance program. As you may know, the General Assistance program is funded to provide monthly housing assistance, utility assistance, and a small cash payment to up to 200 adults without minor children living with them who have severe disabilities that meet Social Security disability criteria, and who are homeless or at imminent risk of homelessness. GA individuals must agree to pursue Supplemental Security Income (SSI) benefits, and the department provides free assistance with this process via our highly trained disability analysts. Once an individual is awarded SSI, the department is able to recover at least a portion of the GA funds paid to the individual. 

The department had the pleasure of working with John Mullin, Janet Merrell, and many other stakeholders and advocates on the GA Advisory Group as we prepared to launch the program, which improved our connections with numerous community partners, including local community action agencies, and led to the development of a community partner-specific referral form, program metrics, and a process for maintaining our attorney list. With Janet Merrell’s assistance, DHS was able to make contact with and train all local community action agencies on the GA program and the use of the community partner referral form prior to the implementation of the program on July 1, 2016, and DHS continues to provide GA trainings to internal APD and AAA staff, as well as external partners on a monthly basis.

Since July 1, 2016, we have received 905 GA referrals from DHS/APD/AAA offices and 65 community partner organizations. 390 individuals are currently engaged in the GA application process, and over 400 individuals have been determined to be ineligible for the program. It is important to note that a portion of the individuals denied GA benefits were denied because we determined that they had already been awarded Social Security benefits, but they were not aware of that fact until we provided assistance. Other common reasons for GA denials are not meeting the program’s homeless criteria and having minor children in the home. 

As of Monday, March 13, 2017, 75 individuals have been approved for GA benefits. 67% of our current GA consumers have been housed. Over 70% of our housed consumers are renting a room in someone’s home. Of the 33% of the population who remain unhoused, the majority of consumers are couch surfing with friends and family or living on the streets. Nineteen GA individuals have been awarded SSI benefits thus far, and these individuals will receive over $11,000 per month in ongoing monthly Social Security benefits. To date, the department has recouped over $19,000 in GA benefits paid, and the department has spent less than 10% ($112,126.00) of the $1.39 million allocated for GA consumers’ monetary assistance this biennium.

Department staff are working very hard to serve this challenging population. Contacting homeless consumers by mail and phone can be difficult, if not impossible at times, and staff make home visits under bridges and in the woods, delivering paperwork by hand and doing what they can to meet our consumers’ needs. Staff are also transporting consumers to needed medical examinations and Social Security appointments to ensure they are able to obtain the Social Security benefits to which they are entitled. Once consumers are housed, staff are helping consumers obtain donated items with which to furnish their homes, including, for one consumer, a refrigerator. 

Thank you for the opportunity to speak with you today about the General Assistance program. You will find detailed information about our caseload and consumers’ housing status in the documents we’ve provided on OLIS. This includes a brief fact sheet on GA which covers much of the data shared here today, as well as maps which show the statewide distribution of our GA population. Thank you again, and I would be happy to answer any questions you may have. 
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